
Covid-19 Drive-Up Testing has been moved to the EMS Entrance/Canopy  
near the JTDMH Emergency Department located off of Hager Street in St. Marys 

 
Patients will drive to the designated parking space across from the EMS/Ambulance 

entrance off of Hager Street. Signage states to call outpatient registration upon 
arrival and remain in their vehicle. The patient will be registered over the phone and 

met shortly after by a qualified laboratory employee to collect the specimen.  
Please note--a physician’s order is still required to perform testing.   

 
All Covid-19 and respiratory collecting lab orders should present to the drive in 

testing area.  If the patient has additional testing (ie Medical Imaging, Blood), they 
will have to re-enter the Outpatient entrance of the hospital as a two-step process 

before or after the drive-in testing. Please advise patients to wear facial coverings to 
help protect collecting staff. 

 
The new hours for Covid-19 collections are Monday-Friday 9AM-5:30 PM.  

Please encourage patients to present during posted hours.   
After hour collections may not be accommodated.  
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